
  
 
 
 
 
 

SUMMER NEWSLETTER 13 – 19.07.2024 
 
Hi everyone, 
We have had a little mini summer this week, though I’m sure it won’t last, so make the most of it 
and hit those beaches if you can – it’s very good for the mental health to get some vitamin D and 
some fresh air. 
 
There has been a huge amount to celebrate in this last full week of the year.  You can read about 
most of it below, but of course there has also been the year 6 show too.  The children performed 
so well and I could see by the emotions from the parents in the audience that it is of course a big 
deal when your children leave one school to go to another.  Be reassured that they are ready for 
the change!  They will go to Year 7 full of confidence and Carbeile will be a speck on the horizon 
before long, as it should be.  Good luck to them all. 
 
A few reminders for the last week.  Individual year groups will send letters if there is anything that 
affects them, but for all children there will be mufti on the last day of term.  All children will also 
receive a small transition document too, just to reassure them over the summer and to remind 
them of who’s who in their new classroom. 
 
Have a great weekend (3 days of school get ups left). 
 
Take care 
 
Mr. H 
 
Our Wonderful Community 
Over the past week there have been three fabulous events that have highlighted what a superb 
community we live in.  The TCC show, We Will Rock You, was simply stunning.  6 months of hard 
work culminated in a wonderful show with past Carbeile pupils scattered throughout.  Even the 
band was made up of a past pupil drummer and a Year 9 student with a real musical talent.  Then 
on Sunday, the Civic Service, yet again showed what a range of community groups we have with 
volunteers giving their time for our young people.  It really was a very affirming service, with our 
children doing us proud with their poems. And then on Tuesday evening the TCC awards evening.  
Martine Blandin-Neaves did an outstanding job in organising and presenting it, and I was quite 
overcome to see so many past pupils enjoying so much success.  At Carbeile, we lay some very 
important foundations for our children to then fly on at TCC and beyond.  Thank you everyone for 
being a part of this. 
 
Ice cream 
A massive thank you to Wai and Audra for sourcing so much free ice cream; we will have raised a 
great amount for school this week - £426. On Tuesday 23rd July there will be a repeat of this, 
but this time with money going to St. Luke’s, the school councils’ chosen charity this year. 
 
Lottery 
We’re nearly at 100 tickets, so if you haven’t bought any yet, please follow this 
link   https://tinyurl.com/Carbeile-Lottery 
 
 
 

https://tinyurl.com/Carbeile-Lottery


Lunches 
A quick reminder that all lunches have to be ordered before 8.00am or a packed lunch needs to 
be supplied. We are having to sort more and more children on a Monday who haven't ordered 
lunch because they are being ordered too late. And also a reminder of the colours. We are still 
getting people ordering orange thinking it’s just a baguette instead of the orange, blue or purple.  
 
RED – Meat Option                                                     GREEN – Meat Free Option 

YELLOW – Baked Potato Option                           PURPLE – Ham Baguette 

BLUE – Tuna Baguette                                               ORANGE – Cheese Baguette 

New Menu 
Pascale has been working hard to develop a new menu for September.  This will be placed on the 
website when finished and ParentPay will have the actual meal options on there from September, 
not the colours, so this will be much easier for you to order the correct items for your children. 

Year 6 Fiver Challenge and Summer Fayre 
We were all thrilled with the effort that all of the Year 6 children put into the fayre on Friday last 
week.  Since the fayre, they have all handed their £5.00 back to me and they have done the maths 
to enable them to work out the profits they all earned.  Including the raffle and the drinks, the Year 
6 raised £830 profit.  This is outstanding and is all their hard work, with very little help from the 
staff at all.  I love that this has inspired some children to think of ways to make money in the 
future– the exact point of the exercise.  Special mention to Rhys, Euan, Robert, Lilly, Rory, Flo, Oli 
and Thomas M for being our top earners. 
 
Belonging 
Check out the amazing poem that our iPupils wrote for the Civic Service on Sunday last week.  It 
really does encapsulate everything we mean by ‘Belonging’.  Well done. 
 
A SENSE OF BELONGING 

By Carbeile I-Pupils 

(Flo, Jasmine, Owen, Marty, Nieve, Aria, Maddox, Gracie-Anne, Erin, Jesse, Louise and David) 

WE BELONG TO THE WORLD 

In every land, both far and wide 

As a global citizen, I will thrive 

With an open heart and a helping hand 

I’ll find my home in every land 

WE BELONG TO EUROPE 

In every inch, whether close or wide 

And in all the cities you can find 

Peace and kindness in every place 

Let’s drop our swords and shields and mace 

WE BELONG TO BRITAIN 

With a cultural community- smart and kind 



Across the country you will find 

A beautiful landscape- green and blue 

And a place to belong for both me and you 

WE BELONG TO ENGLAND 

In our luscious land, our rivers flow 

From Newcastle down to Truro 

Our country is filled with happiness and glee 

From politicians to my community 

WE BELONG TO CORNWALL 

In Cornwall by the salty seas 

With waves that crash so wild and free 

The cool breeze drifts across the air 

My county is nice everywhere 

WE BELONG TO TORPOINT 

This place by the river is our town 

We often smile, sometimes frown 

Our ferries are miraculous 

Continuously carrying all of us 

WE BELONG TO CARBEILE JUNIOR SCHOOL 

Each year group has a helpful way 

Every class being joyful every day 

Although there are some ups and downs 

We never want our teachers to frown 

WE BELONG TO OUR CLASS 

In my school, there’s a place with grace 

Like a home – a sacred place 

Here to put a smile on my face 

My classroom is the perfect space 

WE BELONG TO OUR CLUBS 

In this world, we’re all together 

Football, Swimming, Cubs forever 



My clubs are special – they make me smile 

Our time together is worthwhile 

WE BELONG TO OUR FAMILIES 

They provide us with love and the power to grow 

Without them, I just do not know 

Through far and wide, my warm glowing light 

Guiding me through the world – day and night 

WE BELONG TO OUR HOME 

From places like Alaska to Rome 

The place you belong most is your home 

We all protect each other – you and me 

Until our time is up and we go to thee 

I BELONG TO MYSELF 

I may not be big – I may be small 

That does not mean I don’t know it all 

Just because I’m only one 

I mean the whole world to someone 
  
 
Dates for your diary: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUMMER  

Monday 22nd July Year 6 Colour Run 

Tuesday 23rd July Ice cream sale for St. Luke’s 

Wednesday 24th July LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM 

Thursday 25th July SUMMER HOLIDAYS START 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


